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As described by UW-System Policy on Individuals with Disabilities (Regent Policy 14-10), “Each Chancellor shall appoint an advisory committee, including students, to provide information and recommendation responsive to the needs and concerns of individuals with disabilities.”  The UWSP Disability Advisory Council completed its fifth official year and had met monthly during the 2013-2014 academic year, beginning in September (excluding January) through May.

Historically, the Disability Advisory Council was created through the Office of Disability Services in 2005.  The first official meeting took place on December 7, 2005.  As of September, 2007, the Council reports directly to the Chancellor.  
On November 15, 2013 a charge was made by Provost and Vice-Chancellor Greg Summers, on behalf of Chancellor Bernie L. Patterson to the Council that identified the following responsibilities: 

· Assessing accessibility on campus

· Identifying needs of persons with disabilities

· Promoting disability awareness to the campus community

· Providing feedback and recommendations to the Director of Disability Services and Assistive Technology;

· Providing feedback and recommendations to UWSP Faculty, Staff, Directors and Administrators as appropriate.
In addition to these standing goals, the Disability Advisory Council was also instructed to focus on the following:

· Continue to identify and implement methods for increasing disability awareness and  educating our campus community about disabilities and accessibility, such as the Celebrate All Abilities event;
· Provide input with the facilities planning process for new university construction to ensure accessibility considerations are addressed;

· Collaborate with the Office of Admissions to identify areas to enhance our ability to recruit students with disabilities;
· Monitor  campus accessibility and identify areas of campus that may need improvement;
· Continue to create, update and refine educational material such as the disability awareness web site and display boards

· Hold regular monthly meetings and continue to discuss reported disability and accessibility concerns;
· Report disability and accessibility related concerns to the Chancellor in an end-of-year report as well as reporting urgent concerns immediately to the appropriate administrator.
The following addresses these charges set forth by the Chancellor.
Responding to the charge


Assessing, monitoring, reporting and providing feedback of accessibility issues and concerns
The Disability Advisory Council continues to include on its monthly meeting agenda the topic of                         sharing campus accessibility issues and/or concerns that had been brought to council members’ attention.  This added agenda item has allowed the council to work in close collaboration with Paul Hasler of Facilities Services and Carl Rasmussen of Facility Planning (both ex-officio members of the DAC) in keeping accessibility issues at the forefront of UWSP maintenance and planning.  The council has provided input into the Communication Arts Center entrance renovation and the preliminary plans for the elevator upgrade in the Health Enhancement Center.  Several accessibility concerns (primarily elevator access in CCC 101 and elevator control accessibility) have been identified as issues to be addressed in future renovation plans.  Additionally, the council has begun looking into handicapped parking space placement and usage by inviting Bill Rowe, Director of Protective Services to a DAC meeting this fall to more fully inform members about Accessibility Code Requirements for parking and how those requirements are implemented on the UWSP campus.
Promotion and identification of disability awareness on campus 
The Climate subcommittee, consisting of Mai Vang, Pam Terrell, Marge Strong and Jim Joque, continued the DAC’s ongoing promotion of disability and accessibility awareness and education through the 2013 “Celebrate All Abilities” programming held during the Disability Awareness Month of October.  The council collaborated with Ministry Health Care in sponsoring a keynote speaker on the topic of mental illness.  This event drew upwards of 300 people from campus and the community.   A second event was a panel presentation and discussion by UWSP students and parents regarding their various disabilities and their experiences in the college setting.  The panel was very well received by the audience and was also deemed a positive experience by the presenters.   In conjunction with the Equity and Affirmative Action Office, two workshops addressing the hiring and accommodation of staff with disabilities were presented by Paige Reed, of UW System Legal.  

Planning has begun for the October 2014 “Celebrate All Abilities” programs.  This year the DAC has received a grant from the Steve Smith Fund of the Community Foundation of Central Wisconsin earmarked to fund “educational programming and other activities” in the area of disabilities.  This grant will allow the DAC to fund both programming and publicity for “Celebrate All Abilities”.

Review of the DAC budget was added to each meeting agenda.  Due to costs incurred in hosting and publicizing 2013 “Celebrate All Abilities”, the DAC ended the 2013-14 academic year with a deficit of $224.07.  Greg Diemer has agreed to cover this deficit.  It is anticipated that the Council will use the Community Foundation of Central Wisconsin grant of $740.57 to fund the 2014 “Celebrate All Abilities” programming and will not request any further funding in deference to UWSP’s current financial constraints.  Note that the DAC utilizes an account managed by the Disability & Assistive Technology Center Director (account number 406904) and that the council does not have a formal budget.  The display board and brochure development was postponed due to lack of funding.

Address ongoing accessibility and disability related concerns on campus
The Council’s decision to include Paul Hasler, Director of Facility Services, as an ex-officio member, has been very beneficial in both addressing accessibility concerns, as well as educating council members in the complexity of providing solutions to issues.  Our process of handling these concerns has resulted in successfully addressing the following:

· Automatic door switches being closely monitored by building managers and custodians to allow ample “warm-up” time so the doors are operable when the buildings open for the day.  Additionally, as doors are upgraded, switches that can be left on overnight will be incorporated to alleviate this cold weather problem.
· The snow removal and communication process for those with disabilities was very successful this year, despite the record cold and snow.  
· A problem of University vehicles parking on walkways preventing access for those with mobility issues was addressed by Facility Services.
· The company contracted for routine elevator maintenance and repair cooperated with Facility Services to better coordinate elevator  “down time” for routine maintenance and the prior notification of the campus community when repairs are needed. 
· A procedure for notifying highly allergic individuals of planned maintenance, (i.e. painting, carpet laying and non-routine cleaning) to avoid exposing them to health risk.
Continue to communicate questions and concerns related to disabilities and accessibility to the appropriate office.
The Coordinator of Disability Services sits on the Disability Advisory Council as an ex-officio member.  The Coordinator has access to ongoing discussions of accessibility, accommodations and disability related concerns.  
Also, ex-officio members include a representative from Equity and Affirmative Action (ADA Coordinator), Facility Services and Residential Living.  These representatives have access to ongoing discussion of accessibility and disability related concerns.  
The Director of Protective Services has accepted the DAC’s invitation to attend a Fall 2014 meeting in order to open discussion of the Accessibility Code Requirements related to parking.  The council felt that with a new parking plan for the campus being developed, it is a good time to evaluate handicapped parking guidelines and implementation at UWSP.
Membership

The Council is made up of 10 members, including 7 faculty and staff, and 3 students.  Four members are ex-officio members (which puts full membership above 10).  In May 2014, 3 members were voted in using the member nominee selection process (Ann Kiefer, Marcus Reinhardt and Kelsey Lange) to fulfill exiting member positions.  Recruited member names will be sent up for appointment by the chancellor in September 2014.  Additionally, Bob Tabor, as acting Affirmative Action Officer, has replaced Mai Vang as an ex-Officio member of the council.
Plans for 2014-15
The Council expressed excitement about the upcoming academic year.  Plans in motion include, but are not limited to:
· Continue efforts that support the DAC mission statement; “The Disability Advisory Council assesses, educates, and advises the University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point community on issues related to all disabilities and accessibility.”

· Continue having monthly Council meetings during the academic calendar year.

· Continue the efforts of the climate and building assessment subcommittees. 

· Plan to implement “Celebrate All Abilities” for October 2014 in collaboration with Ministry Health Care.
· Continue to develop and update the DAC website.
· Continue to review DAC budget needs and seek support from GPR funds as needed.
· Continue to address access issues at meetings.

· Provide information to personnel involved with campus renovation and long-term facilities planning.
Final Comments

Council members expressed that this has been a productive year in addressing and promoting disability concerns for the Disability Advisory Council under the direction of the Chancellor.   Members express their gratitude to serve on the council and being able to provide important information on disability and accessibility concerns related to campus.  We look forward to our next year in 2014-15.
Respectfully submitted by the Disability Advisory Council, 2014.
